

National Association of Letter Carriers

100 Indiana Avenue, NW – Washington, DC 20001 Telephone: (202) 662-2868



MEMORANDUM

From the desk of: James W. Yates

To: NBAs, RAAs

Date: September 2, 2021

Re: New USPS Correspondence

Please see the recent notification from the Postal Service.

USPS correspondence 4778, dated August 20, 2021, is notification that the Postal Service will be transitioning the USPS Non-career Health Benefit Plan from United Healthcare to CareFirst Blue Cross/Blue Shield on January 1, 2022.

No action is required from current participants, they will automatically be transferred into the new plan. CCAs who are eligible but not enrolled, may enroll during Open Season, which will be held from November 8, 2021 through December 13, 2021.

Included with the correspondence is a standup talk and a mock-up of a post card that will be mailed to employees who are eligible or enrolled in the USPS Non-career Health Plan.

LABOR RELATIONS



August 20, 2021

Mr. Fredric Rolando President National Association of Letter Carriers, AFL-CIO 100 Indiana Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20001-2144

Dear Mr. Rolando:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service's non-career Health Benefit Plan will be transitioning from United Healthcare to CareFirst Blue Cross/Blue Shield (BCBS) on January 1, 2022. No action will be required from current participants as they will be automatically transferred to the new plan.

If employees are not enrolled but are eligible to enroll, the next opportunity to enroll will be during Open Season, which will be held from November 8, 2021, through December 13, 2021.

Enclosed is a standup talk. Also enclosed is a mock-up of a post card that will be mailed to employees who are eligible or enrolled in the non-career health plan.

Please contact Janet Peterson at extension 5127 if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

David E. Mills